[bookmark: _GoBack]Crossett city council met in special session August 13, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. at the City of Crossett Annex Building.
Present:		Mayor McCormick
Council Members:  Martin, Rowe, Foster Marshall, Knight and Rodgers

Absent: 		Clerk/Treasurer Walthall, City Attorney Hamilton,
			

Mayor McCormick announced that the purchase of this meeting is to discuss the financial statements for July 2018.

Questions concerning fuel expenses and insurance were asked and answered.

Mayor McCormick informed the council that the Volunteers of the Crossett Pound have asked the city to sell or donate the Dodge Durango to their organization to be used to transport dogs to Little Rock.   Councilwoman Marshall questioned the legality of this donation.  Mayor said that the ladies are currently using the vehicle, but no action has been taken to finalize the deal.  Mayor McCormick will call the legal department of AR Municipal League and discuss the issue.

Mayor McCormick informed the council that 4 of the inoperable police cars have been sold to Tony Adcock for $300 each.  These cars were scrapped by Crossett Police Department.

Councilwoman Rodgers asked Fire Chief Bo Higginbotham who the Dalmatian puppy being used as fire department mascot belonged to.  Chief Higginbotham stated that he purchased the dog and is paying for having him sent to obedience training.  He added that the department would like to use “Ember” as a mascot when doing school demonstrations and at other local events.  Chief Higginbotham stated that he holds all liability for any incident which may occur.

Councilwoman Martin stated that Mr. Dan Kersey with Crossett Local Fire Pension has spoken to her concerning the prospect of turning the local fund over to state LOPFI.  There were concerns as to whether the members would continue to receive the annual turnback funding they currently get and if the council would guarantee a COLA each year if the fund every came up short.  Mayor McCormick stated that this was done for the local police pension and feels that it is reasonable to assume that it would be granted for fire pension as well.  Mr. Kersey will speak with the local investment company and officials of First National Bank.

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
			
	          	
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer				Marshall S. McCormick/Mayor


  
